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Senator Bill Wielechowski
Sponsor Statement for SB 87:

No Child Left Uninsured

The intent of SB 87 is to make health insurance accessible to all children in Alaska, while asking those families who can afford it to make a substantial financial contribution towards their coverage. By ensuring that all children have access to health services, SB 87 will reduce costs to the state and its citizens over the long run.

An estimated 20,000 children in Alaska lack health insurance and the number is growing.  According to the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation, the number of children covered by private health insurance has declined by 31% in the last decade.  The vast majority of these children are from working families.

Uninsured children have much higher health risks than do covered children.  They are more likely to develop chronic illnesses such as asthma and diabetes and to suffer from acute conditions such as eye and ear infections.  While many lack a regular doctor and don’t receive preventative care, they are four times more likely than insured children to use emergency rooms when medical attention is needed.   

The high cost of this emergency care is often borne by other Alaskans, including businesses that purchase health insurance for their employees. For example, Providence and Alaska Regional hospitals provided $89 million in uncompensated care in 2006.  These costs are passed on to other hospital users through higher charges for medical services, which ultimately results in increased premiums.  These costs could be reduced by insuring that all children have access to health insurance. 

SB 87 raises the eligibility limit for participation in the Denali KidCare program to 200% of the federal poverty level (FPL), currently $36,000/year for a single parent and child.  This change puts Alaska in line with other states, 41 of which allow participation by families at or above this level.  Roughly 66% of the costs of this program are currently covered by the federal government.  

SB 87 would also allow families with incomes up to 300% of the FPL to buy into Denali KidCare using a sliding fee scale for premiums and a 20% co-pay.  Those with the greatest means would reimburse the state roughly 90% of its costs.  Participants would have to certify that they don’t have access to health insurance at work.   

With the “No Child Left Uninsured Act,” Alaska joins states from Idaho to Illinois that are working to ensure that all children have access to health insurance.  Please support this critical legislation.
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